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Shared governance with the Faculty Senate and Academic Affairs this first semester has moved toward closer resolve in clarifying academic concerns.  Let us continue next semester to make conditions better for our students, staff, and faculty.  It is through collective deliberation with adequate input that progress is accomplished.
The Provost and Academic Affairs will undertake several initiatives next semester as listed below.
1. Document guidelines and procedures for Academic Affairs;
2. Evaluate all offices and programs to become congruent with the institution; 
3. Promote initiatives, projects, and programs currently in place for institutionalization; and
4. Continue to achieve the administrative area goals.
Reaffirmation of Accreditation
The reaffirmation of accreditation process is proceeding on schedule. There will be a retreat on December 16th and 17th.  There will be additional meetings Spring semester to ensure our success in attaining reaffirmation.  Congratulation to the reaffirmation leadership team for the quality work completed.
Printing Services 
Printing Services produces high quality work for the University. In order to continue with this vital service for our administrative area, it is imperative that we pay bills on time. New procedures will start in the future for faster production and better fiscal efficiency. 
Hiring Freeze
The University is currently under a hiring freeze until further notice.  An assessment of the budget is in progress. The need for faculty positions for the next academic year will be evaluated early Spring Semester.
Class Schedule
[bookmark: _GoBack]Commendations to Dr. Kimberly Whitehead for the revision of the online class schedule.
